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8 September 2005
Service Announcement

LMIL (London Market Information Link)

Migration to Infolect Technology Platform

The purpose of this Service Announcement is to inform you of the dates for the migration of LMIL (London Market Information Link) Production Services to the new Infolect technology platform. This forms part of the Exchange's Technology Roadmap programme that will enhance our services to be more efficient, more scalable and functionally rich.

Stage 1 – Backwards Compatibility
The Live Production Services currently running for LMIL will be migrating to the new Infolect technology platform effective from Monday 19 September 2005. This forms part of Stage 1 of the Infolect implementation and will provide a predominantly backwards compatible service to minimise customer impact. 

Although backwards compatibility will be maintained, there are a number of minor technical differences that will be evident between LMIL and Infolect. Customers are recommended to review these differences and ensure that they do not have an adverse impact on their systems. CDS testing has been recommended to all customers, and bookable slots are available for testing.

For more information about the migration and the technical differences between the two systems, please see “Introduction to Infolect Stage 1 – Backwards Compatibility” document. This is available in the Technical Library at http://www.londonstockexchange.com/infolect
Stage 2 – Service Channels
The next stage of Infolect (Stage 2) will see the introduction of a simplified data delivery structure called Service Channels. Service Channels are currently available on the Customer Testing Services (CDS, HVS and Conformance) for customers to test against and are planned to be available in live production Infolect in Q4 2005. A further Service Announcement will be issued to confirm this date.

For more information on Service Channels, please see the “Introduction to Infolect Stage 2 – Introduction to Service Channels” document. This is available in the Technical Library at http://www.londonstockexchange.com/infolect
Contractual Changes
A letter was sent to the contractual contact at your company in December 2004, detailing the contractual amendments to the current LMIL Subscriber and Testing Services agreements that are necessary for you to migrate to Infolect, along with additional documentation to provide further information on the change. If you or your company did not receive this documentation please contact your Technical Account Manager immediately on +44 (0)20 7797 3939, STX 33939 or ctgroup@londonstockexchange.com. 
Additional Information

If you have any queries or require further information please contact your account manager or the Technical Information Desk on +44 (0)20 7797 3939 (STX 33939).

An archive of previously issued service announcements is available on the Exchange’s website at www.londonstockexchange.com/techlib                         

If you would like to amend or add further recipients of service announcements, please send the revised email contact details to

service.announcements@londonstockexchange.com
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